Louisville Suburban October Update
by Club President Mike King

Louisville Suburban had a busy month with project activities and event planning for October, November, and December.  With school starting back in September, the number of high school volunteers increased to accelerate some of the project work before winter sets in. And, with the Club focusing on more community outreach there were more volunteers providing project support, insight and ideas about what is needed to improve the community.
The Greenwood Cemetery project is ongoing and has made great strides in the renovation of this abandoned cemetery. It continues to be a focus for Louisville Suburban and it has attracted a wide variety of other volunteer groups to help pitch in.  The progress has moved the project to the third phase where grave depressions will be filled in and markers will be straightened and cleaned. 
On November 12th at 11:00 am there will be Veterans Day Ceremony and the dedication of a new 25-foot flagpole.  The 535 black veterans who are interred in the cemetery will be honored with a flag placement on the graves, speeches by community leaders and a rifle salute by the Sons of the Union Soldiers and the playing of Taps.  The public is invited to this Rotary event in conjunction with the National Association of Black Veterans organization.  The address is Greenwood Cemetery, 40th and Hale Avenue, Louisville, Kentucky 40242.    
During September and early October, Louisville Suburban participated in two Gold Star Families Memorial Monument dedications.  The monuments are dedicated to families who lost a loved one in the military.  The locations were in Jeffersontown at Veterans Memorial Park and Shelbyville at Veterans Park, with full military honors.  The monument design and installation is by the Woody Williams Foundation which has become a national effort with 113 of the monuments dedicated and 91 in progress.  Please stop by to see the new monuments and pay your respects to the military who have died for their country and the families who endure the loss.  
The annual Louisville Suburban Christmas party is scheduled for Friday, December 2nd from 5:30 to 9:00 am.  The event will include a full buffet dinner, cash bar, raffle and auction and special activities for everyone’s involvement.  More information about the event in future newsletters.
